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National Medical Commission

Postgraduate Medical Education Board (PGMEB)
Postgraduate Section

No. NMC/MCI-23(01)/2021/Med./ 029 Y & Date: Q7— /0 —202

To,
All State Medical Councils.
Subject: Regarding Postgraduate Qualifications (MD/ MS/ DM/ M.Ch.) i.e. Recognition/

Recognition against increased intake/ Renewal of Recognition of the academic year 2020-
21.

Dear Sir/ Madam,

As per para 6(2) of Postgraduate Medical Education Regulation, 2000, “The institute shall
apply for recognition of the Postgraduate Medical qualification to the Central Government through
the affiliating University, when the first admitted batch shall be due to appear for the examination to
be conducted by the affiliating University.” In view of the COVID Pandemic, the system of physical
inspection at the time of examination could not be followed as prescribed by the regulation and
therefore, the process of recognition of new PG courses, recognition against the increased intake of PG
courses and renewal of recognition of PG courses could not be completed.

2. Keeping in view of the extraordinary situation arising out of COVID Pandemic, Postgraduate
Medical Education Board (PGMEB) and Medical Assessment & Rating Board (MARB) has decided to
provide One year provisional recognition to all the PG courses which includes Broad & Super-
Specialty courses for academic year 2020-21, so that the Postgraduate Medical students do not face
any difficulty while registering their additional qualification with the registering authorities.

3. It is therefore, requested that all the State Medical Council may register all the PG courses
which are shown as Permitted on the National Medical Commission (NMC) website and, PG students
have passed during the academic year 2020-21.

Yours faithfully,

Deputy Secretary
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National Medical Commission
Medical Assessment & Rating Board (MARB)

No.NMC/MCI-23{01)/2021/Med./ Date: 05-10-2021

NOTICE

Subject: Recognition of Postgraduate courses - Broad and Super-Specialities approved by Medical
Council of India for the year 2020-21, COVID Pandemic - Batch recognition regarding

As per para 6(2) of the Postgraduate Medical Education Regulations, 2000, “The Institution
shall apply for recognition of the Post Graduate Medical qualification to the Central Government
through the affiliating University, when the first admitted batch shall be due to appear for the
examination to be conducted by the affiliating University”. in view of the COVID Pandemic, some
colleges were inspected physically, some by virtual mode and the rest have submitted sworn
affidavits. Therefore, the process of inspection and recognition of PG Courses is not uniform and the
recognition of new PG seats or those that have been increased have not been completed.

2, fn these circumstances, the Medical Assessment and Rating Board has decided to
provisionally recognize all PG courses for a period of one more year when those are granted by their
specific University (in which the PG Course is running under or granted) or for a period as notified by
the National Medical Commission, whichever is earlier, form the date of issuance of this letter.
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